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Dear Sir/Madam 
 
You asked: 
 

1. Has the Trust undertaken and completed any capital construction projects within the last 5 
years? 

 
Yes, the trust has carried out a number of Capital projects over the past five-year period. 
 

 
2. If yes, was a post occupancy evaluation (POE) study carried out after the project’s 

completion? 
 
No 
 

 
3. If no, what were the reasons for not carrying out a POE? 

 
Time constraints limit Post Occupancy Evaluation studies being undertaken in full, 
although departments in receipt of capital investment undertake local evaluation. 
 

 
4. If a POE was carried out did the Trust find the results of this beneficial? 

 
 

N/A 
 
 

5. If a POE was carried out were the results published and/or shared within the wider NHS? 
 

N/A 
 



 

 

 
6. Please could contact details be provided of anyone within the Trust who would be willing to 

take part in a more detailed discussion about POE 
 
Head of Capital & Property Services, it is not Trust policy to release details of non-patient facing 
members of staff below AfC band 8a. 
 
The Trust does not routinely give out email addresses and direct telephone numbers of staff 
members as a large number of unsolicited emails/telephone calls could cause disruption to work by 
blocking email accounts/telephone lines and thereby preventing true work-related emails/calls from 
being delivered. However any department can be contacted via main switchboard on 01942 
244000. 
 
 
If you are not entirely satisfied with this response, please do not hesitate to contact the Information 
Governance Department on email address provided.  If we do not hear from you within 28 days, we 
will assume that we have been able to accommodate your request under the Freedom of 
Information Act 2000. 

 
Yours sincerely, 

 

 
 
Tabitha Gardner 
Chief Finance Officer 

 
 

PLEASE NOTE: 
 

If you are unhappy with the service you have received in relation to your request and wish to make 
a complaint or request a review of our decision, you should write to: Information Governance 
Department, Wrightington, Wigan and Leigh NHS Foundation Trust, Suite 9, Buckingham Row, 
Brick Kiln Lane, Wigan, WN1 1XX. 

 
If you are not content with the outcome of your complaint, you may apply directly to the Information 
Commissioner for a decision at:  

 
The Information Commissioner’s Office  
Wycliffe House 
Water Lane  
Wilmslow 
Cheshire, SK9 5AF 

 
Helpline number: 0303 123 1113 


